

Janes Freedman Kyle LAW CORPORATION

Suite 816 – 1175 Douglas Street Victoria, BC V8W 2E1 Phone: 250.405.3460 Fax: 250.381.8567 www.jfklaw.ca

Robert J.M. Janes

Direct Line: 250,405,3466 E-mail: rjanes@jfklaw.ca

File No. 1018-009

June 7, 2011

Delivered by: Email

boardsec@ontarioenergyboard.ca

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Union Gas Red Lake Pipeline Project ("the Red Lake Project" or "the Project") Board File Numbers: EB-2011-0040, EB-2011-0041 and EB-2011-0042

We write to ask that the Board undertake an immediate investigation of a situation observed by our client.

Chief Cameron of Wabauskang First Nation has observed right of way clearing, site preparation and construction preparation underway over a ten kilometer stretch of land extending from the end of the existing Union Gas facilities at Griffith Mines.

As we understand it no authorization has been given pursuant to s. 90 of the Ontario Energy Board Act to begin construction of a hydrocarbon transmission line. As such, this initial construction work is being carried out contrary to s. 90 of the Act.

We would appreciate it if the Board would take immediate action to inquire into this matter and make whatever orders are necessary to bring this situation under control and cause the work that is underway to stop.

Yours truly,

Janes Freedman Kyle Law Corporation

Robert J.M. Janes

RJMJ/et

CC:

Union Gas: Mark Murray, Manager, Regulatory Projects and Land Acquisition Email: mmurray@uniongas.com

John Bonin - Manager, Government and Aboriginal Affairs, Union Gas Email: JBonin@uniongas.com

Dan Jones, Assistant General Counsel, Union Email: dxjones1@uniongas.com

Grand Council of Treaty 3: Grand Chief Diane Kelly Email: grand.chief@treaty3.ca